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INTRODUCTION 
This report details the proposal submitted to the JHB Hope Foundation, USA, for 
the construction of safe and clean water boreholes in N’djamena, Chad, for the 
year 2024. Specifically, it focuses on the Chagoua area, which has benefitted from 
this project. The borehole provided was constructed per the description outlined 
in the proposal. 
 
 
 
DRILLING AND CONSTRUCTION PROCESS 
The drilling and construction process started on the 19th of April 2024 and was 
completed on the second day which is the 20th of April 2024.  
 
Experienced technicians conducted the drilling and installation process using 
suitable machinery and equipment. The borehole was drilled to an adequate 
depth, guaranteeing access to clean and safe groundwater. 
 
The borehole is situated before a church, Winners’ Chapel Chagoua and it will 
serve the church and many other people in the area which is approximately a 
hundred and fifty people. 
 
 
 
PRESENTATION  
Here are the pictures from the project along with a link to the corresponding 
video. 
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VIDEO 
The link to the videos for these projects can be found here:  
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1hL_37lU_aF0UeUZP3-
LLoPs6dCr4yBV4/view?usp=sharing  
 
 
 
QUALITY OF WATER 
The quality of water from this made-available borehole is clean, odourless, and 
safe to drink.  
 
 
APPRECIATION 
The church and its members showed great appreciation towards the instalment of 
the borehole. Also, we were able to speak to some of the people in the area who 
were all thankful for the kind gesture from JHB Hope Foundation, USA. 
 
We extend our heartfelt appreciation to everyone involved in the successful 
installation of the clean and safe water borehole in the Chagoua Area. This project 
has significantly impacted the lives of community members by providing them 
with access to clean and safe drinking water.  
 
We commend the hard work and dedication of JHB Hope Foundation, USA, the 
technicians, and the church and community members of Chagoua, who 
contributed to the success of this initiative. Your efforts have not only improved 
health outcomes but have also enhanced the overall quality of life. Thank you for 
making a positive difference in the lives of others. 
 
 
CONCLUSION 
The installation of the clean and safe water borehole in Chagoua Area of 
N’Djamena, Chad; marks a significant milestone in improving the lives of 
community members. This project not only provides access to clean drinking 
water but also empowers the community to take ownership of its water supply, 
ensuring its sustainability for years to come. 
 
We extend our heartfelt gratitude to the JHB Hope Foundation, USA. May the 
grace of God continue to abound for you and your loved ones. Amen. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1hL_37lU_aF0UeUZP3-LLoPs6dCr4yBV4/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1hL_37lU_aF0UeUZP3-LLoPs6dCr4yBV4/view?usp=sharing

